Minutes of the LRUF meeting, Monday 20th October 2008

Present: Su Jolly (BWF Community Ctre); Hilary Adams (Bruce Grove Residents Network); Michael Loughnane, Luisa Baker and Paul Ely (LBH Rec Services); Dave Morris, Joan Curtis and Ray Swain (Friends of Lordship Rec.); Helen Steel (FLR & Park Staff)   Apologies: Caroline Jepson (FLR); Dawn (BWF Childrens Centre and School); Mike Bury (BTCV); Kay and Barry Lowe (Friends of Graham Lee); Bernadette Riganti (West Green Neighbourhood office); Martin Burrows (Back To Earth)

1. Minutes of last meeting (22.09.08)

All minutes agreed from last meeting.


2. Key Issues

2.1.   Lordship Rec. Community Festival.
The Community Festival has been a large success and that the public would probably expect to see something similar next year. The group agreed that the event should continue next year to help raise the profile of the Rec. It is hoped that all the key groups involved in it next year will come together early in the new year to help organise the event collectively. 

The total cost of the event is still awaiting confirmation. It is envisaged that it is around £14/15K. We need an equivalent amount to be earmarked for next year's event well in advance.


2.2.   New Playground

Paul Ely clarified that the playground redevelopment will seek official approval in January 2009 with a view to starting works in Feb 2009 with a construction period of approximately 10 weeks through the months of Feb, March and April.

Paul, Dave and Nick Jackson met up with Natural Play at a visit to Lordship Rec in October 08 to assess whether we would be eligible for funding opportunities for some natural play features for teenagers. Upon their visit they were not very positive that we would qualify as there were already many natural features around the Rec. However, there may be possible opportunities in the future to work with Natural Play, perhaps as a consultative role or provide small pockets of funding using our contact Nick in Haringey Play Association.


2.3.   New Tree Planting

Paul Ely agreed that the Friends could go ahead with the new tree planting scheme around the western side of the main field in Lordship Rec, having consulted Richard Schofield (HLF) on this matter. It has been identified that planting any tree entails a small risk of future relocation as the development works get underway, hence only the most secure spots (where there are no other proposed plans) have been chosen by the Friends.

Planting day has been agreed as November 30th, 1-4pm. Any who wishes to join in is very welcome.

Action: 
- Friends to organise the tree-planting. 
- PE requested that the Friends, B2E and LRUF keep an accurate log of all volunteers as this provides valuable evidence for the HLF and future match funding possibilities in the future.


2.4.   Millennium Tree Ring

All the members of the team are in agreement that the ring of trees will have to be relocated. PE will bring this up for discussion at the Design Team Meeting 28th October 2008.


2.5.   B2E

Su Jolly provided very brief feedback on the community kitchen session, which have been going very well with local people cooking and serving food in the cafe on a regular basis. Another community Kitchen has been planned for Friday 24th October. These events will then take place every Friday from then on up until Christmas. 


2.6.   HLF

PE met with Jane Stancliffe (HLF) on 17th November regarding the issue of the City Farm Location. Paul was able to provide more feedback to the LRUF as to why the citing of the Farm by the Lordship Lane Gates was not thought by the HLF to be a favourable location. One of the main reasons was the City Farm's dominance of the historical entrance, deterring from the first impressions of a park worth visiting in its own right.

Jane has decided to appoint an independent advisor Stewart Harding to help to assist with the final decision for the location of the City farm. Stewart plans to visit LRG on Monday 27th October with PE, LB and RS.


2.7.   Audience Development Workshop

Audiences London had facilitiated an all-day event for a wide range of key stakeholders who will be working together to implement the strategy for greatly increasing the public usage of the Rec and the active engagement and involvement of park users in the regeneration process.  Around 20 people from LBH depts and community organisations had attended, including Joan, Paul and Dave. Joan reported saying that it was a positive event which was valuable in gaining more in depth perspective from different user groups in the community. 

PE contributed that he found the significant outcomes of this meetings to be the following:
· The people which attended this meeting have a pivotal role in the development of Lordship Recreation Ground. It was positive to get those people together and focus on potential audiences. 
· Methodology was developed for the idea of adopting champions which represent different areas of the community so that different sectors of the community are actively engaged in future plans.
· The results of the Lordship Rec visitor's survey were unveiled and were found to be very helpful and impressive.


2.8.   339 Lordship lane/Building site

Following concerns over the developers of this building site encroaching onto Lordship Rec and causing damage, Michael Loughnane has written to their Head Office to complain about the current situation. He has received no response to date.

Action: LB to progress this matter further by writing to Andrew Cusack (LBH legal Services) to gain advice. LB to write a formal letter to the developers after seeking advice.


2.9.  Utility Works- Gas and Water

Not much to report. ML is still pursuing the utility companies to address the concerns about their recent works. He is preparing the final costings for the repairs to the damaged caused by Thames Water and British Gas. 

PE commented that LBH need to generally improve at providing procedures for dealing with onsite contractors so that everyone knows where they stand with dealing with problems arising from contractors working on site.


2.10.   Woodland

The benches have been put in opposite the woodland area. However, not all the money provided by BBC Breathing Spaces was needed in the end and therefore a small amount had had to be returned.

All work is now complete, RS provided details for the Commemoration Event on the 16th November, 1-4pm to commemorate those died in underground air raid shelter due to a direct hit during the war. Some family members are due to attend. RS is also hoping that Tottenham Hotspur send a publicity officer to the event. RS has also invited the Borough Commander but has received no response as yet.

DM commented that an advanced press release would be very positive move for raising the profile of this event. 

Action: DM to do Press release.


2.11   Maintenance issues

Damage to freestyle area - no work has been completed for this as yet.
Unofficial Entrance has been broken thorough again. 

Action: ML will arrange for the fence line to be repaired.


3.   A.O.B

3.1 Bicycle-powered Film Show at Shell Theatre - the free public show in the dark and had a good turn out of approx 100 people.  The Friends commented that this area could easily hold up to 500 people for such an event.

3.2 BWFCC - no updates.

3.3 GLA Majors Priority Parks Award   PE explained that LRG had been shortlisted for the Mayors Priority Awards under two Categories: Super Park Award £1.2m (decided by the Mayor) and £400,000 award which will be determined by a public voting system via the internet. Action: LB, PE and DM to circulate further details as they become available.

3.4 Masterplan Notes   It was recognised that the notes of what is planned throughout the Rec needed to be urgently and comprehensively updated. The members present went through all the listed proposed amendments that DM had collated from discussions over the last 12 months. A revised document was agreed, to go forward to the next Design Review meeting. It was agreed that JC would represent the Friends at the Design Team Meeting on the 28th October 2008. PE mentioned that the design of all the elements of the restoration will be picked up at further meetings in the future and there will be a chance for the Friends and the LRUF to comment at ball stages.

3.5 Signage & Pedestrian counters   At the HLF's request LB has arranged for some HLF signage to go up on site, in recognition of their support.  RS will meet at Lordship to help with positioning. LB also has arranged pedestrian counters to be delivered by the end October and for installation in November 2008.

3.6     Friends AGM    The Friends of Lordship Rec were planning their AGM on November 2nd.

Date of next meeting 24th November 2008.
